BRO TAF LMC Ltd

“SORT IT IN ONE CALL” UPDATE FOR BRO TAF GP PRACTICES

As you know, there was a strong local reaction when the GPC Wales “sort it in one call” policy was published in August.  This was such that the LMC decided to hold an Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM) on 30 September to further discuss the policy and local concerns with key GPC Wales and BMA Wales representatives – 

Dr Andrew Dearden (Chairman of Welsh BMA Council); Dr David Bailey (Chairman, GPC Wales), Dr Richard Lewis (Secretary, BMA Wales); Dr Charlotte Jones (GPC Wales member and negotiating team member); Mrs Donna Martin (GPC Wales Committee Secretary).

This is a report of the main points of discussion and outcome.

· GPC Wales is sorry for the timing of the press release to practices (only shortly before it was issued to the press) and has assured the LMC that a lesson has been learnt for the future.  The LMC remains critical of the GPC Wales decision to issue the policy to the public and the profession at the same time and in the format of a press release, when we think it would have been better to firstly write a direct letter to GP practices to explain the details and its context, followed by the press release.
· GPC Wales stands by the sort it in one call policy and expects GP practices to accommodate requests for a consultation at the first contact, if they are not already doing so. This is in line with the GPC UK policy “Listening to Patients” (supported at the 2009 UK LMC Conference).  GPC Wales is reminding GPs about this policy now in order to show the government and patient bodies that GPs in Wales are responsive to patient need.  This should have a positive effect on the current negotiations with the government about 8 to 8 and weekend opening.  Patient access to GPs is a top priority for WAG that the BMA and GPC must address as part of current negotiations and the issuing of the sort in one call policy is already paying dividends in that respect.

· GPC Wales says it cannot defend appointment systems in GP practices that require patients to phone back a number of times or on the next day to get an appointment and does not believe that the LMC can reasonably justify them either.  The policy does not give patients carte blanche to get the appointment they want, but it is not good enough to ask patients to phone back the next day to get an appointment on the practice’s terms.  BMA Wales agrees with the LMC that it is not its job to micro manage GP performance, but it does have a legitimate interest in enhancing doctors’ performance and so BMA Wales considers that this policy is legitimate in that respect.

· GPC Wales feels that the agreement and publication of the policy was fully debated at its meeting on 22 July and subsequently on the LMC list server (which is an email message board) before publication on 18 August.  However, from the notes and minutes we have seen, there did not appear to be discussion and agreement of the packaging for the finished product until its publication was imminent, so we feel that our GPC Wales representatives may have been disadvantaged in that regard.  To avoid any more problems like this in future, it has been agreed that from now on our local GPC Wales representatives will report key points from GPC Wales meetings to the LMC no more than a week after every GPC Wales meeting.  We have been assured that LMCs have a right of reply/discussion if they have strong views on a GPC Wales policy or decision, but to do this effectively we must get quick feedback from our GPC Wales representatives in future. 
· Many local GPs first heard about the policy on the news and felt patronised by its message.  GPC Wales says that the Bro Taf reaction to the policy was not typical or necessarily representative of GP views in the rest of Wales, where the reaction was much more benign.  
· We now understand the political context for this policy, but still feel that GPC Wales’s first responsibility must be to GPs, not to the politicians or the public.  On this occasion, we feel that GPC Wales has not championed the cause of the vast majority of GPs in Wales, who have appointment systems in place that do allow patients to get an appropriate  appointment with one phone call.
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